
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 29 SEPTEMBER 2003 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

EX.232/03
THEATRE/ARTS CENTRE REVIEW (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Health and Community Activities


Subject Matter

To consider a reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee (Minute COS.87/03) on the outcome of the Committee's subject matter review into the potential for the provision of a Theatre/Arts Centre for Carlisle.

A report with the Committee's findings (OS.6/03) was submitted and the reference to the Executive was as follows:-

"That as the City Council needs to be clear about whether development of a Theatre/Arts Centre is a high priority, the findings of this Committee be referred to the Executive to consider - 

(a)
how the Council should be involved in taking it forward;

(b)
the nature of any financial commitment it would be willing to make;

(c)
then make appropriate recommendations to the City Council and any further comments to this Committee."

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee had sent her apologies for the meeting and the Overview and Scrutiny Manager presented the findings of the Committee to the Executive.

Members of the Executive acknowledged that there was demand from the public of Carlisle for a Theatre but that, in the past, it had proved impossible to attract sufficient funding.

Members were impressed with the feasibility work undertaken by the consultant on behalf of the Lonsdale Trust and the consideration which had been given to the matter by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  The proposal to convert an existing building for Theatre/Arts Centre use was supported as the way forward.  It was noted that funding to a maximum of £52,000 was needed to take the feasibility study to the next stage.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the work undertaken by the Lonsdale Trust and the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee into the potential for the provision of a Theatre/Arts Centre for Carlisle be commended.

2.
That, having regard to the fact that providing theatre facilities in Carlisle is an objective in the City Council's Corporate Plan, it be a recommendation to the City Council that a supplementary estimate of up to 50% of the maximum cost of the study be approved from balances to part fund the next stage of the feasibility study.

Reasons for Decision

The provision of theatre facilities in Carlisle is an objective in the City Council's Corporate Plan.  The proposal to convert an existing building is seen as the way forward and the City Council is being recommended to approve a supplementary estimate to part fund the next stage of the feasibility study.







